MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

FRIDAY, JANUARY 25, 2019
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Friday, January 25, 2019, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on January 7, 2018 as read.

Bids were accepted to install the culvert and flood gate required by DNR for Reach 2 Levee Alignment with is the Hebert Levee. Joint motion to take the lowest bid of Gulf Coast Service Group of $28,100. This motion authorizes the notice to proceed with the attorney’s approval. This job will start next week. The bid alternative was not accepted.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1.That a site visit to go look at tubes and matting that was used to build levees in the Houma area will be scheduled.  2. Working with DNR on the permit renewal. He stated that he is answering questions and comments for the breakwaters. 4. Next levee inspection is due in March.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve an additional $60,000.00 for the General Engineering Contract.
President Camardelle reported that he is going to Washington leaving Wednesday and coming home on Sunday. He will lobby with our delegation to get more funding for our rocks and levees. We will not be going to Washington DC in March with the Lower Mississippi Valley Association but will go later in March to continue to lobby for the levee district. Mr. Camardelle stated that he met with the Governor yesterday when he announced the money coming to Grand Isle for more rocks. Mr. Camardelle thanked the Governor, CPRA, Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, and Jefferson Parish Councilmembers Templet and Roberts for helping when the need arises. He also thanked Senator Kennedy and Cassidy and Representative Scalise and Graves for meeting him in Washington DC. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:51 a.m.
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